## PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING CITY OF BROOKINGS DECEMBER 6, 1966

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 P. M. by Vice-Chairman Jack Holte.

Members present were Roy Brimm, Ed Oar, George Driezius and Cal Gorte. Not in attendance were Harley Nissen and Ed Thornton.

Reporters present were Ruth Brewer, Dick Keusink and Marge Barrett.

Minutes of the October 4 and November 1 Planning Commission were read and approved.

Building Inspector Lee Fountain gave the building report for the month of November. It showed 10 permits for a total valuation of \$18,930 and a fee of \$87 had been issued. One of these was for a new house.

The Building Inspector told the Commission that the City Council wanted the Shell Station to remove their tanks from the present location and return the street to its original condition.

It was pointed out that Ed Fish wished to rebuild the badly deteriorated steps and landing at the rear of his building, and that he wanted to erect a car port for a small foreign car. A permit could not be issued for these, as they extend into a public alley. George Dreizius made a MOTION that the Planning Commission recommend to the Council that a temporary permit for the replacement of the steps and landing at the back-end of the building housing Mr. Ed's Gift Shop be issued. This motion was seconded by Cal Gorte and passed unanimously.

The proposed off-street parking requirements were tabled for discussion at the January meeting.

An editorial from the Saturday, November 19 issue of the Humboldt Times entitled "Mobil Homes" was read to the Commission and discussed.

The meeting was then adjourned at 8:35 P. M.

Jack Holte, Vice-Chairman

ATTEST:

Robert O. Dimmick, Jr.

Secretary